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This was an open forum to discuss customer service issues with Innovative staff. 
 
Katrina Anderson indicated that III initiated the following new features in direct response 
to last year’s Services Issues forum: 
 
 Closed calls feature on CSDirect (includes all calls closed within last 90 days) 
 Known issues in latest releases (to be further enhanced after May 8, 2002) 
 List of fixes to be expected in upcoming release 
Institutional Profile that can be updated by the coordinator 
 
Katherine Kott reported that they intend to use a focus group of customers to get 
feedback regarding Millennium expansion projects and will hire a project manager to 
manage the delivery and implementation of Millennium products.  She also reported that 
they are working toward getting new tutorials onto CSDirect. 
 
Katrina addressed one attendee’s perception that replies are sometimes non-productive 
and/or unhelpful so he feels as if he gets a “brush-off” with an assurance that customers 
could address their concerns directly to her (katrina@iii.com) if necessary, or to Sandy 
Westall (sandy@iii.com). 
 
When an open call is viewed on CSDirect, sometimes the only information there is 
“please email staff for more information” which is insufficient if the site isn’t 
maintaining a separate database of calls.  The subject line of the open call is now 
clickable and provides the original email message sent to the Help Desk, but what we 
can’t see are the notes that III has on what has been done.  One customer asked why the 
open calls on CSDirect couldn’t have all of the notes contained in III’s database (she had 
observed that the notes were much more complete when she discussed a call at the Help 
Desk Annex).  Katrina said that the notes are sometimes very detailed and that some 
information is proprietary, but did acknowledge that they needed to provide more than 
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the sketchy notes that now appear and that everyone needs status updates with more 
information sooner.   
 
In a discussion about the online manual, there were comments that it is difficult to use 
because it is unwieldy, navigation is not possible, level of detail is insufficient or missing, 
terms are not clearly defined (e.g., Electronic Course reserves is in 7 places), indexing 
doesn’t work.  It doesn’t help us to solve problems, only tells us how to do it, not what to 
do to fix a problem.  Staff would like direct links to a functional expert and would like 
the phrase searching that CSDirect has.  
 
There was a question as to the best way to communicate with the Help desk and what to 
do when there’s a breakdown in communication.  If something is urgent a call should be 
opened by telephone, but all means of opening a call are essentially equal.  Katrina 
reported that the number of calls opened up via the online form are nowhere near what 
they might hope them to be, but that might be because the online template was too 
detailed (it’s been revised) and staff want to be able to copy themselves (which they can 
now do).  Although there was a problem with staff turnover during the dot.com era, staff 
has stabilized and matured and open positions are being filled (lots of new names).  It 
might be nice to have someone who has a sense of the set up when there’s a problem, or 
at some point to review the whole configuration to come up with suggestions for better 
performance or solutions to other problems. 
 
If there’s a change to a site’s profile, the site coordinator can make changes online at 
CSDirect; there’s an auto reply feature so we know they got the information. 
 
INN-Reach sites are sometimes frustrated by the lack of knowledge III staff other than 
the Union Databases Group have regarding the INN-Reach software.  It’s particularly 
frustrating to have to identify a specific person in Union Databases when a call is placed 
to the Help Desk because early in the day you get voice mail but you don’t know if that 
person is even going to be in that day -- often it’s a problem that can be handled by 
anyone in the group.  Katrina thought they needed to have more discussion internally as 
how best to serve INN-Reach needs and she agreed that the Help Desk staff need to know 
more about other lesser-used products as well. 
 
Sometimes it takes an extraordinarily long time to get a reply, even if it’s only a request 
for a quote.  Katrina said that it helps if you provide all steps on how to replicate problem 
but they can’t give any timeframes on bug fixes.  Simple inquiries probably aren’t 
answered as quickly as they should be, probably because they are considered to be less 
urgent (if you need information quickly for a specific purpose you should indicate that in 
the inquiry).  Katrina has encouraged III staff to telephone sites with quick replies rather 
than email, although sometimes the information needs to be shared widely and an email 
is more easily disseminated.  Beginning this summer, CSDirect will post a “service 
commitment” that will specify the timeframe within which customers can expect certain 
tasks to be accomplished.   
 



Library staff would like to have III “connect” better with other companies when non-III 
products need to be loaded (e.g, certification).  It’s frustrating to be between the staff of 
two different companies each of which points to the other as the problem.   
 
Katrina said that there were plans to have a new help desk system (this is a few months 
away) with voice mail that will allow the customer to select whether the call should be 
referred as a system critical call, a hardware call, or choose to refer the call to either a 
generalist or a functional expert’s voice mail.  Calls would no longer be triaged by a 
receptionist; the calls would be referred directly to a specialist.  Jennifer asked that one of 
the options be to stay on the line so we could get to a real person at some point. 
 
Regarding the form to make changes to the load profile: one person needed to go through 
six screens to make a single simple change (add a variable length field); it’s too 
convoluted.  We want to make quick changes fast. 
 
There was a request that the old issues be left on the Known Issues page after a major 
upgrade or new release is made available, with some indication that they are fixed now.  
Known Issues needs “before and after” information so we can verify whether the 
problems are now fixed on our system after we do the upgrade.  Katrina said she had 
done some cleanup after Update A and will note in which release the problem was fixed 
in the future. 
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